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We are a Respectful, Responsible, Safe and Successful School 

Caswell Street, PEAK HILL NSW 2869 

P: 02 6869 1304 E: peakhill-c.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

W: www.peakhill-c.schools.nsw.edu.au 

NSWCHSSA Championships 

Term 1 Week 11 - Wednesday, 6  April 2022 

                 Peak Hill Central School 

      Newsletter 

On the 31st of March, our Mixed Relay Team competed at the NSWCHSSA Championships in Sydney. Swimming out of 
Lane 7, our students swam incredibly well, to finish 4th with a time of 2:12:82, 6 seconds faster than they swam at the 
Western Championships.  
 
The students represented the school and district with excellence, and the school community is so proud of these 
athletes. Jacob started the race off with enthusiasm, swimming a very competitive time of 33.38. India maintained 
the momentum with a very fast time of 33.80. Ruby kept us in the race with a fantastic time of 37.88, and Brendan 
had an outstanding swim home of 27.76, the fastest time of any athlete in any team in the race.  
 
Well done to these students for going above and beyond to achieve in this sport. We can't wait to see you reach your 
goals. 
 
Miss Lucy Dempsey 
Relieving Deputy Principal 
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Relieving Principal Report 

STATE SWIMMING CHAMPIONS SUCCESS! 
It was with overwhelming emotions of pride and joy, that the school community sat on 
the edges of their seats last week to watch our Mixed Senior Relay Team place in 4th 
position in the 4 x 50 metre Freestyle, at the State Swimming Championship held in 
Homebush. We are so incredibly proud of our four students: Brendan, Jacob, Ruby and 
India. Congratulations and well done on your spectacular achievements last week! It was 
very exciting to see Peak Hill Central School up in lights, on the big screen! 
 
FOOTBALL SUCCESS! 
Last week Zac and Jaedyn were both selected in the Western Rugby League Northern 
Zone Team. Both students will trial again this Wednesday at Lindner Oval in Peak Hill, 
where the final team selection will be made. We wish the boys, “Success through Effort”! 
 
WOMEN @ WORK 
The Women @ Work free workshop will be held at the Parkes Shire, Marramarra 
Makerspace Studio on Thursday 28 April. We will be taking ten of our senior girls to 
attend this workshop, which is targeted at upskilling our students and community 
members with job applications, cover letters, resume writing, confidence building and job 
interview skills. 
 
BELROSE ROTARY EXCURSION 
After a two-year break following the COVID lockdowns, I will have the pleasure of taking a 
group of ten very excited students to Sydney on Friday 8 April until Wednesday 13 April, 
to this year’s Belrose Rotary excursion. In advance, I would like to thank Mr David Gaunt 
for joining us on this excursion during the school holidays. We will be very excited to 
share stories of our Sydney visit on the school’s Facebook site. 
 
HARMONY DAY 
Last Wednesday our school celebrated Harmony Day. We had an absolutely delicious 
assortment of foods from various cultures to taste test and then we spent the afternoon 
moving around the school to enjoy activities and games from many of the cultures around 
the world. It was such a beautiful day and a really lovely way to celebrate this year’s 
theme, “Everyone Belongs”. Thank you to the staff and students!  
 
SECONDARY FOOTWEAR FOR PRACTICAL LESSONS 
A note will go home to students in Secondary this week, outlining the importance of 
wearing, closed in, covered leather shoes or boots in practical, food, wood, metal, science 
and agricultural lessons. The safety advice from the Department of Education clearly 
states that practical lessons require students to wear fully enclosed leather footwear.  
 
All student in Secondary will have time between now and the return to school to provide 
their own footwear for these practical lessons. The note home will also outline places 
where leather shoes and boots can be purchased with prices. For Aunts, Uncles or 
Grandparents who may want to make a gift to children at Easter or over the holidays, this 
may be a great idea. For students who bring their own shoes we are happy to store them 
in a sealed labelled bag for practical lessons. The school will purchase a full range of sizes 
to keep in a tub for students who do not provide their own footwear. Please do not 
hesitate to call me to discuss this further. 
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 WEEK 1 - TERM 2 
ANZAC DAY – Monday 25 April 
The first Monday of next term will be ANZAC DAY. This 
is a public holiday but, we are asking that all students 
meet at the Bogan Street gate at 10.30am to join the 
school in the Peak Hill town Anzac Day March. 
Students are to wear their summer school uniform. 
Every student who attends will receive a FREE pizza 
and milkshake lunch on Wednesday 27 April, 2022. 
 
STAFF DEVELOPMENT DAY – TUESDAY 26 APRIL 
On this day the PHCS Aboriginal Education Team will 
be taking our entire staff to, “The Block” for a day of 
Cultural Immersion. We are all looking forward to 
building our knowledge of Culture and Histories on 
Country. 
 
DAY 1, TERM 2 FOR STUDENTS – WEDNESDAY 27 
APRIL 
Wednesday will be the first day back for students in 
Term 2. All students are to return on this day. 
 
POWER OUTAGE ALL DAY – THURSDAY 28 APRIL 
Just a reminder that there will be a full day power 
outage on Thursday in Week 1. Our staff have made 
alternative arrangements for lessons, and a FREE 
sausage sizzle will be provided to students for lunch. 
Can parents/carers please send a water bottle and 
recess to school with your child on Thursday 28 April. 
 
This term we have been blessed by an abundance of 
care and generosity. I would like to take this 
opportunity to thank the following organisations.  
 
Belrose Rotary – have donated thousands of dollars’ 
worth of brand-new toys and equipment to establish 
our 2022 Kick Start Kindergarten Program. 
 
Dress for Success in Marrickville, have organised a 
styling session for our students when they attend the 
Belrose excursion, to dress and prepare them in 
professional attire for a job interview. 
 
Elanora Uniting Venues in Elanora Heights, is 
providing free accommodation and meals to our 
students and staff for the Belrose excursion. 
 
Charles Sturt University providing free bus travel and 
lunch for our students in Year 6 and Year 9 to attend 
their university days. 
 

 

CHECK IN ASSESSMENT 
Over the next few weeks, Years 4, 6 and 8 will be 
undertaking the Check-In Assessment. The Check In 
Assessment are, online assessments in reading and 
numeracy that are mapped to NSW Syllabuses and the 
National Literacy and Numeracy Learning Progressions. 
Each assessment consists of 40 to 50 multiple choice 
questions and are designed to track student progress 
and support teachers to cater their teaching to the 
needs of every student in their classroom. 
 

YEARS 7-10 ASSESSMENTS 
Students in Years 7-10 will be completing assessments 
for most of their subjects over the next few weeks. If 
students require additional support to complete these 
tasks, they are welcome to attend our Homework 
Centre on Tuesday afternoons, until 4:30 in the library. 
Mr Labone and Carmen Sharah will be there to help 
students complete their work and any other 
homework they may need to complete.  
 

ABORIGINAL DANCE GROUP 
Congratulations to the students who participated in 
the Aboriginal Dance Group Sessions run by the Arts 
Unit and Bangarra Dance Company. The students 
developed dance skills and cultural significance for 
Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander students, boys 
and girls from school Years 7 - 12. The students  

Head Teacher News 

Relieving Principal Report Continues 

“The Boys to the Bush” Team providing a free 5 – week 
program to our students this term. 
 
The John Moriarty Foundation for their continued 
support and work with our students every Monday this 
term. 
 
Bernadis supermarket for their kind donation of hand 
sanitiser for student use. 
 
Thank you, families and students, for an absolutely 
fabulous Term 1. Wishing you all a wonderful Easter 
break with your family and friends. We hope that you 
all keep safe and happy and we cannot wait to see you 
all back on Wednesday 27 April, 2022, for students 
Day 1 of Term 2. 
 
Happy Easter, 
 
Mrs Catherine Doyle 
Relieving Principal 
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HEAD TEACHER STUDENT GROWTH & ATTAINMENT 
As we are coming up to Easter and approaching the 
end of Term 1, it is timely to reflect on our 
achievements. We have a big cohort of Year 11 
students returning this year, and it has been fabulous 
seeing the students maturing over the term and 
developing the abilities and habits, such as 
independent learning, necessary for senior study.  
One of the best things about this term has been the 
refurbishment of the library. Not just the new 
beautiful furniture but seeing the students from K-12 
benefiting from and enjoying the new areas for study.  

Additionally, I have been asking students what they 
would like to read and many have suggested we buy 
more of the Manga genre. There are new titles 
coming every week and it is good to see students 
borrowing.  
 

SECONDARY STUDIES NEWS 
The basketball students have been enjoying their team 
sport with Mr. Palmer at lunch time and on March 8th 
the students travelled to Dubbo to take part in the 
Combined High Schools Basketball Gala Day. Here they 
are enjoying themselves before travelling and playing 
the game. Well done boys. 

STUDENTS UNDER STRESS: WHAT TO DO? 
As we move through the year some students may 
become more stressed than usual as the pressures of 
adolescence and study can make it more difficult for 
some of our students to complete their school work, 
and meet the commitments of tasks due and just 
navigating their life. Here are some apps parents and 
students may wish to use to help with stress. A very 
good one is the Smiling Mind app. There is also the 
Rural Youth Mental Health Service which offers free 
outreach services to young people. You can contact 
them on 1800 236 762. Even though the middle 
resource refers to the Victorian equivalent of the HSC 
the app has a number of videos that are very 
appropriate for our young people. 
 
Ms Brenda Stewart 
Head Teacher Student Growth & Attainment and 
Part Time School Librarian 

Head Teachers News Continues 

successfully learnt a contemporary Indigenous dance 
repertoire from some of Bangarra's leading 
choreographers. 
 
BASKETBALL AND TOUCH FOOTBALL GALA DAY 
On Thursday 7th of April students form Years 7-12 will 
participate in a gala day in Trangie. They will 
participate in mixed teams and play Tottenham, 
Trangie, Trundle, Tullamore and Yeoval. This day is a 
great opportunity for students to meet students from 
other schools, and compete in matches that develop 
their skills in various sports.  
 
WESTERN LAWN BOWLS 
Congratulations to Cooper Dart who attended the  
trials for the Western Lawn Bowls in Orange last week  
and was selected in the team. Cooper continues to 
demonstrate success in Lawn Bowls and we are so 
excited to see how far he will go. 
 
Miss Lucy Dempsey 
Relieving Deputy Principal 
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AUTISM AWARENESS 
In April each year we celebrate World Autism Month, 
beginning with the United Nations-sanctioned 15th 
annual World Autism Awareness Day on April 2. Here 
at PHCS, we want to dedicate this month to improving 
acceptance for autistic children and young people.  
  
Explaining Autism 
Simply put, “Every day, our brains interpret 
(understand) the things we see, smell, hear, taste, 
touch, and experience. But when someone’s brain has 
trouble interpreting these things, it can make it hard 
to talk, listen, understand, play, and learn” (Walters 
2016). So, a friend with autism is just as smart as other 
kids, but he or she may have a harder time making 
friends, following directions or dealing with change. 
He or she may be very sensitive to loud noises or 
certain textures or foods, but may really enjoy the way 
it feels to flap his or her hands or spin around. Autism 
is something some people are born with — it just 
means that the brain operates a little differently. 
 
Whether you have autism, love someone who does, or 
are looking to support a diverse, accepting and kind 
community, you’re invited to help create a world 
where all people with autism can reach their full 
potential.  
 
Mrs Lyndal Edge 
Wellbeing Coordinator K-6 
 

Wellbeing Coordinator 

PRIMARY SPORT 
It has been a busy term in Primary sport. We have 
completed the school Swimming Carnival, Gobondery/ 
NARRAF Swimming Carnival, Cricket Gala Day, John 
Moriarty and NRL sport lessons. It has been an exciting 
and engaging term of sport. 
 
On the 25th of March we hosted the Gobondery/
NARRAF cricket Gala Day in Peak Hill. We had over 160 
children participate from 7 different schools. A fun day 
was had by all and as a whole we should be proud of 
the behaviour and sportsmanship of our students.  
 
A massive thank you must go to Matt Ellis from Cricket 
NSW for setting up and helping to run the day for us. 
 
Please remember in the school holidays on the 12th 
and 13th of April Matt Ellis from Cricket NSW is running 
a coaching clinic for students in K-6 at Lindner Oval in 
Peak Hill. This is a free clinic and all children are 
encouraged to attend. Details of how to register are 
posted on the school Facebook page. If you have any 
issues registering do not hesitate to give me a call and I 
can register your child/ren for you. 
 
Have a safe and restful holidays as we have yet another 
busy term of sport in Term 2. 
 
Miss Teagan Heraghty 
Primary Sport Coordinator 

Primary Sport 

https://www.autismspeaks.org/world-autism-month
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Kindergarten with Miss Sammi Axam 

WHAT’S HAPPENING IN KINDERGARTEN? 
The past two weeks in Kindergarten have been very 
exciting.  
 
We have been reading many different stories and our 
focus texts have been, “The Very Hungry Bear” and 
“Grandpa and Thomas” and the “Green Umbrella”. 
After we had finished reading the, “Very Hungry Bear” 
we had Year 1 join us in making some polar bear 
cookies. Everyone had so much fun! In Week 9 we 
focused on, “Grandpa and Thomas” and used our 
creative art time to make water-coloured paintings of 
ourselves at the beach with a colourful umbrella.  
 
In Mathematics we have been learning all about 
positions! Kindergarten are getting very good at 
identifying different positions such as up, down, in 
between and under. We have continued to work on 
our numbers from 0-10 and started to look at the 
numbers that continue after 10.  
 
We have been getting really excited about our Sound 
knowledge as well and are starting to decode simple 
words with our m, s, t and a letters. Next up we are 
learning our next four sounds: p, i, f and r and we are 
so excited. 
 
Kindergarten have been doing such a fantastic job 
bringing their home readers back to school every day. 
We won the home reader trophy for the most nights 
of home reading for the third time in a row! Let's keep 
it up! 
 
I am really excited to see what other amazing work 
Kindergarten can get up to in the last two weeks of 
Term 1! 
 
Miss Sammi Axam 
Classroom Teacher 

Year 1 with Miss Ella Bandur 

IT'S BEEN A GREAT TWO WEEKS OF LEARNING IN 
YEAR 1! 
We are becoming experts in the long “a” sound in 
Soundwaves and have been exploring so many 
different ways to make the sound.  
 
We have been working on learning and identifying 
graphs, digraphs, trigraphs and even quadgraphs in 
words. 
 
After reading, “The Gruffalo”, we used our 
imaginations to write sentences about what we would 
eat if we were the Gruffalo, like Caterpillar Cupcakes 
and Snake Spaghetti! 
 
In Mathematics we have been learning how 
information can be put into a picture graph so it is 
easier to understand. We made graphs of what 
animals are in the Imaginary Peak Hill Zoo and 
collected data to make a graph of Year 1's favourite 
colours. 
 
After reading a book about Stephen Hawking and his 
research on space, we made our very own rocket ships 
in Art. The expert artists used oil pastels to make these 
beautiful colourful artworks. 
 
We can't wait to see what learning is next for Year 1! 
 
Miss Ella Bandur 
Classroom Teacher 
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 Year 2/3 
It has been so much fun in Year 2/3 this fortnight and 
we have had so much fun! We have loved welcoming 
Shianne back into the class, our little family is whole 
again! 
 
In Writing, we have continued our focus on narrative 
writing using prompts with the goal of using descriptive 
language to engage our readers. The creative writing 
that has been produced already is truly phenomenal - 
Year 2/3 is a class full of authors! 
 
In Mathematics, we learnt to estimate length, measure 
items using centimetres and even create items of 
specific sizes. This can often be a difficult concept to 
pick up, but all students worked so hard and mastered 
the skills! 
 
We have had a strong focus on manners and kindness 
in our classroom. We are learning to take responsibility 
for our actions and learn from our mistakes – it has 
been beautiful to see a huge improvement in 
behaviour. 
 
I would love to remind all families to continue 
returning their home readers. Parents/carers must sign 
off for the book to be exchanged. We love seeing 
students engaging in wide reading at home, but we ask 
that you only record the readers we send home so we 
can keep track of those books and when they need to 
be swapped. 
 
I’m looking forward to a big last fortnight of Term 1! 
 
Miss Tiarne McLeod 
Classroom Teacher 

Year 2/3 with Miss Tiarne McLeod Year 4/5 with Miss Teagan Heraghty 

OUR FORTNIGHT IN YEAR 4/5 
What a busy term we have had in our classroom. So 
many exciting things, new challenges and lots of fun 
was had in Year 4/5. 
 
In Mathematics, we have been looking at length and 
how to measure things using centimetres, millimetres 
and kilometres. We have incorporated Art into our 
Mathematic lessons as well, creating numerous 
artworks using rulers and lines. 
 
We continued to work on Narrative texts during writing 
lessons and I am so proud of the improvement seen 
from all students. We have heard many different 
stories about hot air balloons and animals escaping 
from the zoo. 
 
We are looking forward to Easter and the fun activities 
planned for the last week of school.  
 
Wishing you all a happy and safe Easter and I am 
looking forward to more challenges and fun in Year 4/5 
during Term 2. 
 
Miss Teagan Heraghty 
Classroom Teacher 
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Celebrating Harmony Day at PHCS Where Everyone Belongs 
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Celebrating Harmony Day at PHCS Where Everyone Belongs 
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GOBONDERY/NARRAF CRICKET @ PEAK HILL! 
Last Friday, Peak Hill Central School hosted the 
Gobondery/NARRAF Cricket Gala Day with Schools 
from Narromine, Tottenham, Trangie, Trundle, 
Tullamore and Warren. 
 
A huge thank you to Matt Ellis from Cricket NSW for 
organising and setting up the day.  
 
Another big thank you to Mrs Tremain-Cannon, Mrs 
Jones, Mr Newman & Mr Towney for supporting the 
Peak Hill Teams. 
 
Miss Teagan Heraghty 
Primary Sports Coordinator 

Gobondery/NARRAF Cricket Gala Day 
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 Mrs Unger visited Mrs Edge and Year 2/3 as well as 
Miss Heraghty and Year 4/5 to show us some of the 
equipment she uses on her farm to raise bees.  
 
She explained how the boxes are prepared, how she 
“smokes” the hives, how the honey is “robbed” and 
how important bees are in keeping our world healthy.  
 
Thank you, Mrs Unger! 
 
Mrs Lyndal Edge 
Primary Teacher  
 

Raising Bees 

STAGE 4 PDHPE 
We have had a busy term in Stage 4 PDHPE. 
 
We have be learning about the effects of different types 
of drugs, making good decisions and risk taking. The last 
two weeks have seen us completing our Term 1 
assessments. 
 
During PDHPE lessons, we have focused on teamwork 
and building skills to achieve the best results. Our last 
lesson saw us participate in a challenge which required 
us to work together using only two skipping ropes to 
get the bean bags from one bucket to another. 
Students were not allowed to step into the danger zone 
to complete the task. It was such a pleasure to see the 
strategies and teamwork that was used to successfully 
complete the challenge. 
 
Well done, Stage 4! 
 
Miss Teagan Heraghty 
Stage 4 PDHPE Teacher 

Stage 4 PDHPE with Miss Teagan Heraghty 
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Stage 5 Food Technology with Miss Alana Gear 

STAGE 5 FOOD TECHNOLOGY  
This term Stage 5 Food Technology are studying the 
unit, ‘Food for Specific Needs’.  
 
We have learnt about the different types of foods that 
are suitable for people with a large array of different 
needs such as: coeliac, diabetic, vegan, vegetarian, 
strong athletes, Buddhism, Hindu to name a few.  
 
We are currently working independently on our 
research task, which involves designing a snack or 
lunch dish to suit a chosen ‘Funtiki’ travel group who 
are undertaking various physical activities and need 
certain nutrients, along with catering for specific food 
needs such as allergies to nuts.  
 
Students have been happily engaging in a variety of 
practical food lessons each week and developing their 
chef skills. I have been happily surprised by student’s 
willingness to cooperate and work together with 
different peers each week to create the recipe that 
was set. Recently students enjoying making 
hamburgers and milkshakes.  
 
Miss Alana Gear  
Food Technology Teacher  

Year 12 Aboriginal Studies with  

Ms Brenda Stewart 

YEAR 12 ABORIGINAL STUDIES  
Students are putting the final touches on their Major 
Projects which are due on the 6th April. Samuel Gregson 
has been interviewing local members of the  Wiradjuri 
Nation. These people have been very generous in giving 
up their time and Samuel has noticed some themes 
emerging from his work. Two important themes are 
one, the importance of Country and being part of a 
family in Peak Hill. A second theme, is that all of the 
interviewees have a belief that the future lies in the 
hands of young people and it is up to the community to 
educate the young in Wiradjuri culture and beliefs. 
 
One of my other students at another school is 
completing a beautiful mural for her school based on 
the Wiradjuri story of how the Southern Cross was 
formed. The students have done a wonderful job on 
getting permission from their interviewees to share 
their information, and I have very much appreciated 
the assistance of all the local community members who 
have contributed so generously to the students Major 
Projects. Thank you so very much, because I could not 
do my work without your support and guidance. I am 
very much open to any assistance in preparing for and 
teaching my very dedicated Indigenous students. We 
have all learned so much about ourselves and the 
challenges we face, especially in overcoming 
Intergenerational Trauma, a topic that comes up over 
and over again in our studies of not only Indigenous 
Australians but First Nations Peoples around the world. 
It is such a privilege for me to be working at Peak Hill 
and working with our students. 
 
Ms Brenda Stewart 
Aboriginal Studies Teacher 
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Bangarra Youth Aboriginal Dance  
 with Mrs Lyndal Edge 

ACTIVATE – FOOD  
Wow! The term has flown by very quickly and every 
week on Tuesdays and  Thursdays students from Years 
7-10 have been involved in developing their skills in; 
‘mixing’ ‘baking’ ‘blending’, along with using their 
mathematical skills to ‘measure’ & ‘weigh’ out their 
ingredients.  
 
All students have been cooperatively working together 
in chosen groups each lesson, while they are practising 
their literacy and numeracy skills.  
 
Students have shown wonderful teamwork as they 
successfully follow a standard ‘recipe card’ to create a 
variety of dishes. Some of the favourites were 
Chocolate brownies, Pizzas, & Caramel slice.  
 
Well done Secondary ACTIVATE. Keep up the great 
work! 
  
Miss Alana Gear 
ACTIVATE - Food Teacher  

BANGARRA YOUTH ABORIGINAL DANCE PROGRAM  
Secondary students enjoyed their final workshop with 
the Bangarra Youth Aboriginal Dance program last 
week.  
 
Mrs Edge was impressed with the students’ focus, 
effort and appreciation of the modern take on 
traditional choreography.  
 
Another wonderful experience for our students! 
 
Mrs Lyndal Edge 
Wellbeing Coordinator  

ACTIVATE - Food with Miss Alana Gear 

Kick Start Kindy 
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Stage 6  Assessment Calendar 

ANZAC DAY 
Peak Hill Central School students are invited to 
attend ANZAC Day activities and the march from 
the school through town to the Peak Hill Ex-
Services Club for a memorial service.  
 
All students are invited to attend, marching on 
ANZAC Day Monday, 25 April 2022.  
 
Staff and students will assemble at the Bogan 
Street entrance of the school at 10.30 am.  
 
All students that wish to participate in the march 
must be in full school uniform. 

ANZAC Day 
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Boys to the Bush 

 
 
 
 
 
 
MONDAY 21ST OF  MARCH 
Last Monday we were greeted at Peak Hill with the full 
team of ten students this morning which was very 
encouraging. Dave said that he’d like to show the boys 
some traditional trees that had been used for medicine 
and teas. The boys all listened as Dave explained the 
purpose for each of the trees and what ailments they 
were used for. Some of the boys tried the berries that 
were used to help clear your nose and chest. It was 
met with mixed results with some boys including 
myself spitting them straight out. Dave explained that 
the bitter taste would take some time to get used to, 
but once you became familiar with it they became very 
sought after for their medicinal benefits. 
 
Peak Hill Industries were keen to give the bus a tour of 
their shop and show them how their products are 
manufactured. The tour was very impressive with the 
goys getting to see a laser cutter, robot welder and 
robot bender. The boys were all engaged as Cameron 
explained all the processes that were involved in 
making their main product “sheep crushes” that are 
used for sheep crutching, needling and drenching. 
Cameron also told the boys that they employ local 
workers and they are looking for more staff to expand 
their growing company.  
 
The boys then headed around to Dave’s place to help 
him move his lawn. All the boys got involved and 
helped. They got a sense of satisfaction out of doing a 
good deed in the community.  
 
The boys cooked a BBQ for lunch out at the Bogan 
Weir and enjoyed the afternoon fishing and swimming 
at the Weir and even managed to catch half a dozen 
Carp. Some of the boys were even brave enough to go 
off the rope swing. 
 
I dropped the boys back at school at 3pm after another 
great day. They are a good group of kids who I look 
forward to having each Monday.  
 
Mr Tim West 
Program and Education Manager 
Boys to the Bush 
 

Molly Wright ex-student and DUX of Peak Hill Central 
School, will represent Peak Hill at the Land Sydney 
Royal Agriculture Shows Young Woman 2022, with the 
final held in Sydney next week and the winner 
announced on Sunday, 10th April 2022. Molly will be 
involved in many activities and judging whilst there. 
 
Molly is a Livestock Manager of a farm aggregation, 
with certificates in Wool Classing and Agriculture, a 
Diploma in Agribusiness Management and has been the 
recipient of two consecutive RASF Rural Scholarships. 
 
Molly is a keen sportswoman and has been a  member 
of all local sporting clubs including Cricket, Swimming, 
Tennis, Soccer, Clay Target and Netball which she was a 
state representative. COVID-19 has given Molly more 
time for skiing, camping, shooting and the family farm. 
She is also a member of the Peak Hill Show Society, 
NSW Young Farmers Association, Landcare, Angus 
Youth Australia and her local RFS and VFFA. Molly has 
been successful in Parader Competitions and Junior 
Judging of grain, sheep, wool and cattle.  
 
Ultimately, Molly hopes to run her own farming 
operation and to encourage others down the same 
path. Her goal in entering the Showgirl competition is 
to encourage other young rural women to achieve their 
passion and dreams. 
 
Congratulations, Molly on this huge achievement, 
everyone at Peak Hill Central School wish you all the 
best in Sydney! 

Congratulations Molly & Good Luck 
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School Calendar 2022 

 

School Photographs are scheduled to take place on   
 

Tuesday, 24 May 2022 
 

An order form will be sent home with students early Term 2 or you 
can order online at: www.theschoolphotographer.com.au using 

the code X1445EC41P 
 

School Photographs 


